Principal’s Report to the PTFA Annual Meeting 10 February 2015
Thank you to the PTFA for working tirelessly over the last year to build community. Thank you to Alice for your dedicated leadership, to Paul for work as the treasurer and to Katarina for her secretarial duties.
I remind members that all fundraising projects require the approval of the Board of Trustees and must be for agreed school goals.  The funds raised by PTFA help the Board meet its community goals.
The Arts Centre

As mentioned last year, the major goal facing this community over the next few years will be to raise funds for the purchase and redevelopment of the Arts Centre. The Community is required to contribute $250,000 towards the purchase with the payment schedule being;
1/07/13 $50,000 (pd)
1/07/14 $50,000 (pd)
1/07/15 $25,000 (raised)
1/07/16 $25,000

1/07/17 $25,000
1/07/18 $25,000
1/07/19 $25,000
            1/07/20 $25,000

The Fundraising bank account sits at $37,600 with $100k already paid. As you can see, we have the money required to make the third payment in July 2015 and are well on the way to having the money for the fourth payment in July 2016. Thank you to the PTFA who once again gave this fundraising a boost through the sale of chocolates in 2014. The good news is that with other income streams, including parent donations I won’t require the PTFA to contribute to this fund at least for the next two years and maybe beyond. 
Available at this meetings are copies of the development plan with work planned to start this year on the Arts centre redevelopment. The engineers were in last week and the architect will be drawing up the plans once the engineers report has been received.
PTFA Support of the BoT budget.
For new members present annually the PTFA pledge $10 000 to the Board of Trustees to help run the school, this is in recognition that Religious Education is a local curriculum goal and is not directly funded by the government. The money the PTFA give is spent on school projects thus freeing up government money to cover the religious education costs. The Board of Trustees are very grateful to the PTFA for this contribution. In the past, the field days, Postie Plus and the Entertainment books would bring this money in. Any other funds raised are a bonus for the PTFA to focus on other projects.. Thank you to the PTFA for having already donated this money to the Bot for this year. The Board have used this money towards the purchase of 20 Ipads for use in the school along with the costs associated with setting up 20 donated new android devises.
Swimming Pool
I am pleased to advise that in 2015 we will be hiring the Hamilton Boys High swimming pool for swimming for Year 7 & 8 and for the team 3 swimming sports. This is the start of a partnership with Boys’ High on the use of their sports facilities as a partner school. While there will be a cost but it is discounted for us and as a partner school we get priority booking over outside groups. 
The installation of a lift and new foyer area to the St Mary’s block

This project, along with the earthquake strengthening of the St Mary’s block was completed in 2014.
2015/16 project
Approved last year by the PTFA and sanctioned by the BoT is the building of a new playground structure for the middle school. I have confirmed with the diocese that this project is eligible for the Financial Assistance Scheme, so for every dollar the PTFA raises we can get a $1.80 from the scheme up to $30 000. It might be that the playground be one project and the safety surface another. I am happy to work with the PTFA on the design using the expertise of Playco, who sponsor the Waikato Principals’ Association and have playgrounds in a number of New Zealand schools, or work with any other supplier the PTFA may wish to nominate. I will also facilitate the Financial Assistance application when required.
Building Community
Once again I encourage the PTFA to concentrate on building community, starting with a strong and collegial committee. The workload needs to be manageable so that members achieve the PTFA’s goals and maintain a balance with their family lives.  It worked well last year for the PTFA to hold no more than 7 planning meetings a year. All other gatherings should be for community building events some of which may include fundraising while having fun. Too many meetings can cause burn out and test the goodwill of families.
PTFA 2015 Meeting schedule;

Term 1; 
10 February - AGM and Planning meeting  


24 March
Term 2:
23 June
Term 3:
28 July        


15 September


Term 4:
20 October
I am thankful to members of the staff who have strengthened the link between home and school by attending the PTFA meetings.
Thanks for your continued support and friendship, in particular I wish to thank all office bearers and those individuals who have coordinated activities throughout the year. Thank you to the PTFA for working for the common good. 

John Coulam

Principal
